Quarterly /ogo. These prints are on
thick, glossy stock, and are eminently
suitable for framing. The Veterans’
Association is mailing a free copy of
this cover to all ex-members who be-
long to their organization. The print is
also available at a nominal fee from
the: RCMP HQ Canteen, 1200 Alta Vista
Drive, Ottawa,

Ontario, K1A OR2. Ed.

* * *

Dear Editor,

| am so glad that the Badge and the
Letters Patent [portrayed on the Spring
1984 cover of the RCMP Quarterly]
have given much pleasure and satis-
faction to members of the Royal Cana-
dian Mounted Police Veterans’ Asso-
ciation. :

I think the arrangement that has
been devised for the Quarterly journal
is wonderfully effective. | think all con-
cerned with it are to be congratulated.

Yours sincerely,

Malcolm R. Innes of Edingight
CN O WSt

Lord Lyon King of Arms

The Court of the Lord Lyon
Edinburgh, Scotland

KUDOS
Dear Editor,

| would like to compliment you on
the continued excellence of the
Quarterly. Upon joining the Force ten
years ago | took out two subscriptions,
one for my parents, the other for my-
self. The enjoyment the Quarterly has
given my parents has been in-
strumental in fostering their apprecia-
tion for the Force.

Yours truly,

J. A. Groom
Reg. No. 31448
Saskatoon, Sask.

* * *

FALL 1984

Dear Editor,

First, congratulations on a fine
magazine! | look forward to it from one
issue to the next, and am hoarding all
my copies.

Your cartoonist that does the back
page sure has a good sense of humor
and a strong imagination. Don’t stop!

I was very sorry to see the obituary of
an old acquaintance and friend, S/Sgt.
Jack Ferrier, in the last issue. He was
corporal i/c Clear Lake Detachment
when last | saw him, and later was
posted to St. Pierre. A chap that could
organize and get things done!

Again, thank you for a dandy pub-
lication.

| remain,
H. K. Rohs
Abbotsford, B.C.

Our cartoons are submitted by
several members of the Force. Those
that have appeared in recent issues
have been by S/Sgt. N. Muffitt of our
Edmonton Air Detachment. You'll find
another of his cartoons in this issue.
We’'re pleased you like them. Ed.

YE OLDE “C” SQUAD
Dear Editor,

| refer to “N” Division Dispatches,
page 72, of the Spring '84 Quarterly
and the article entitled “One-third of
squad survives 31 years.” It so reminds
me of a reunion of six members of Ye
Olde “C"” Squad of 1935 who met in
Regina during the weekend of Septem-
ber 26-28, 1980. Those of us who were
able to attend after 45 years from the
day we were sworn in were: Reg. No.
12705, A. K. Bond, Kamloops, B.C.;
Reg. No. 12752, J. D. Lewak, Edmon-
ton, Alta.; Reg. No. 12770, G. H. Miller,
Ottawa, Ont.; Reg. No. 12700, R. J.
Moody, Calgary, Alta.; Reg. No. 12753,
S. M. Slinn, Sidney, B.C.; and Reg. No.
12702, Vic Slater, Stroud, Ont. We re-



